
Mark J. Watkins, M.S.M. 
Chief Operating Officer 

July 21, 2021 

Senator Rick Girdler 
Representative Chris Freeland 
Capital Projects and Bond Oversight Committee 
Legislative Research Commission 
Capital Annex Room 34 
Frankfort, KY  40601 

RE:  Lease –  

Dear Senator Girdler and Representative Freeland: 

In accordance with provisions of KRS 56.823, I am writing to report a proposed new lease.  The 
lease is with  for housing to accommodate the University of Louisville 
Athletic Football program.  I am providing required information in the attached master lease 
agreement. 

The lease will provide 44 beds for a one-year lease amount of $422,180.  This lease amount 
equates to 12 monthly installments of $34,980.00 plus $2,420.00 for a one-time 
telecommunication fee.  The agreement is to commence on August 1, 2021.  Tenant rental fees 
will cover the monthly lease amount.  This lease is replacing the lease approved at the March 
2021 meeting that was never enacted.   

Please contact Kim Noltemeyer at 502-852-5699, if you have any questions regarding the lease.  
Thank you for your continued support.   

Sincerely, 

Mark J. Watkins 
Chief Operating Officer 
University of Louisville 

cc:  President Neeli Bendapudi 
       Dan Durbin, CFO 

Vince Tyra, VP, AD
       Shaun McKiernan (CPE) 

Carla Wright (OSBD)     



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 







 



 



 



 



 



 






